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Geoffrey Carter has appealed to the Ontario Municipal Board under subsection 34(11) of the 
Planning Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. P.13, as amended, from Council’s refusal or neglect to enact a 
proposed amendment to Zoning By-law 66-1996 of the Township of North Kawartha to rezone 
lands respecting Plan 8, Part Lot 81, Township of Anstruther from Shoreline Residential to 
Shoreline Residential-117 to permit the location of a Sleeping Cabin / Bunky 
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MEMORANDUM OF ORAL DECISION DELIVERED BY J.R. AKER ON  
MARCH 13, 2008 AND ORDER OF THE BOARD   ____ 
 

Mr John Ewart, counsel for the Township of North Kawartha, advised the Board 
that the two parties have reached a settlement. 

Mr. Robert Clark, a qualified planner, provided viva voce evidence and a witness 
statement (Exhibit 3) in support of the proposed amendment to Zoning By-law 66-1996. 

 The property is located in Part of Lot 81, Registered Plan No. 8 and Part of the 
Shore Road Allowance in front of Part of Lot 81, Registered Plan No. 8, Township of 
North Kawartha.  The purpose of the rezoning application is to seek a reduction in the 
water yard setback requirement from 70 feet to 53.86 feet and a reduction in the side 
yard setback from 14.8 feet to 6.29 feet to recognize the existence of a bunkie. 

 Mr. Clarke reviewed the Provincial Policy Statement 2005 and in particular 
section 1.1.4, which contains policies for development in Rural Areas.  In his opinion, 
the proposed Bunkie is permitted by the policies contained in PPS 2005. 
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Mr. Clark reviewed the Official Plan of the County of Peterborough and the 
Official Plan of the Township of North Kawartha.  In his opinion, the bunkie complies 
with the policies contained in these two Official Plans. 

Mr. Clarke reviewed the location of the Bunkie in relation to the topography of the 
subject property and the prevention of hazards due to flooding.  In his opinion, the 
reduced setback from the highwater mark and the reduced western interior sideyard are 
appropriate and represent good planning. 

No one spoke in opposition. 

Based on the uncontested evidence of Mr. Clark, the Board finds that the 
proposed amendment to Zoning By-law 66-1996, is consistent with the Provincial Policy 
Statement 2005, conforms to the Official Plans of the County of Peterborough and the 
Township of North Kawartha and represents good planning. 

The Board Orders that the appeal is allowed, and By-law 66-1996 is hereby 
amended in the manner set out in Attachment 1 to this Order.  The Board authorizes the 
municipal clerk to assign a number to this by-law for record keeping purposes. 

 

 

 
J. R. AKER 
MEMBER 
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Attachment 1 
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